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Applications close October 7th for Class IV of 

South County’s leadership development program 

 

UPCOMING CHAMBER EVENTS 

 

Wednesday, October 5 

Chamber’s Annual Dinner 
& Recognition Awards 

5 pm to 8:30 pm 

Villa Loriana (sold out) 

 

Tuesday, October 11: 

Pismo Beach Business 

Meeting 11 am to noon 

SeaCrest Oceanfront 

Hotel in Pismo Beach 

 

(No October business 

meetings for Nipomo 

and Grover Beach) 

 

Thursday, October 13: 

Ambassadors meeting 

8 am to 9 am at the 

Chamber conference room 

in Arroyo Grande 

 

Thursday, October 13: 

Grover Beach Candidate 

Forum via Zoom at 6 pm 

RSVP on the Chamber 

website for the login 

 

Wednesday, October 19: 

Chamber luncheon 

11:30 am to 1 pm 

Vespera Resort on Pismo 

Beach (outdoor event ) 

 

Thursday, October 20: 

Arroyo Grande Business 

Meeting 8:30 to 9:30 am 

Banner Coffee 

995 E. Grand Ave. 

in Arroyo Grande 

 

Thursday, October 27: 

Free BBSI workshop on 

interviewing and hiring 

9 am to 11 am at The 

Launch Pad, 391 Front St. 

Suite E in Grover Beach 

 

Friday, October 28: 

Governmental Affairs 

meeting via Zoom 

8 am to 9:15 am 

est in one or all of these three 
areas,” said Jimmy Paulding, 
Supervisor-Elect, SLO County 
Board of Supervisors. 
   The program from South 
County Chambers of Com-
merce includes a three-day, 
two-night retreat as well as 
nine once-a-month day ses-
sions that offer focused leader-
ship training, exciting behind-
the-scenes tours, and engaging 
conversations with local lead-
ers. The Leadership Retreat is 
planned for February 25-26, 
2023 at the Lodge at Oak 

   SOUTH SAN LUIS OBISPO 
COUNTY —  Local community 
members and business leaders 
are invited to apply for Class IV 
of Leadership South County, a 
nine-month, community-
focused, leadership develop-
ment program dedicated to 
inspiring, educating, and em-
powering tomorrow’s business 
and community leaders. This 
program will help individuals 
develop the knowledge, skills, 
and confidence to take their 
leadership skills to the next 
level while fostering meaningful 
relationships with like-minded 
individuals dedicated to mak-
ing a positive difference in the 
community. 
   “I attended Leadership South 
County Class II. The program 
was invaluable for three rea-
sons: to grow your leadership 
skills, to learn more about our 
South County industry and gov-
ernment, and to develop strong 
relationships with other current 
and future community leaders. 
I highly recommend the pro-
gram to anyone who has inter-

Creek Ranch in Santa Margarita. 
Leadership day sessions are 
scheduled for the first Friday of 
the month from March 2023 
through October 2023. 
   Community focus areas in-
clude business & manufacturing, 
arts & education, recreation & 
tourism, housing, wine & agricul-
ture, environmental sustainabil-
ity, nonprofit organizations, gov-
ernment, and regional coopera-
tion. Leadership development 
topics include purpose, vision & 
values; goal setting & execution; 
effective communication; perfor-
mance management; inclusion & 
diversity; leading change; appre-
ciation & celebration; increasing 
productivity; and leadership 
mindset & habits. 
   "Being born and raised in 
Grover Beach and very active in 
our South County community 
over many years, I was highly 
impressed with my experience 
being in Leadership South Coun-
ty's Inaugural Class 1 touring 
places I never had been to (or 

South County Business News 

Chamber Business of the Month for October: 

Central Coast Restaurant Group (Blast & Brew) 

   The Marketing Committee of 
the South County Chambers of 
Commerce—a group of local 
business owners who repre-
sent various industries—
selected Central Coast Restau-
rant Group as the Business of 
the Month for October 2022. 
Central Coast Restaurant 
Group includes these South 
County restaurants: Blast & 
Brew in Pismo Beach, Me & 
Ed’s Pizzeria & Craft House in 
Pismo Beach, Blast 825 in 
Arroyo Grande, and Me & Ed’s 

Pizzeria & Craft 
House in Nipomo. 
   “They came into 
Pismo Beach and 
Arroyo Grande mid-
pandemic and re-
vived three key food and bev-
erage establishments, likely 
employing—in my estimate—
over 150 people,” said one of 
the community members who 
nominated David and Wendy 
Ferdinandi of Central Coast 
Restaurant Group for this 
award. “They regularly support 

local nonprofits including "17 
Strong" and they work profes-
sionally with hotels and groups 
on catering and events. They 
are top-notch community 
members!” 
   Learn more at meneds.com, 
blastandbrew.com, and 
blast825brewery.com. 

Leadership South County Class 
III at their agriculture day at 
Talley Farms in September. 
Thanks to Bejo Seeds for spon-
soring this opportunity. 

continued on page 14 

https://www.meneds.com/
https://blastandbrew.com/
https://www.blast825brewery.com/
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Update from Supervisor Lynn Compton, District 4: 

Oceano, Nipomo, and Arroyo Grande  

   The San Luis Obispo County Animal 
Services facility is open as of September 
21st. I’m thrilled for this organization to 
finally be a reality as it has been eight 
years in the making! This project has 
been a labor of love, as anyone who 
knows me knows I'm obsessed with my 
animals.  
   This new facility is twice the square 
footage of our old animal facility. This 
allows more room for updated medical 
care facilities as well as improved living 
conditions for all the animals. There is 
currently enough room for 50 dogs and 
80 cats. A barn is currently in the works 
so we can expand our animal care: 
opening it up to horses, cattle, pigs, and 
small-hoof animals.  
   The mission of the new animal service 
facility has a focus on animal care, wel-
fare, and adoption. More than 5,000 
animal cases are responded to each 
year by San Luis Obispo County Animal 

Update from Supervisor Dawn Ortiz-Legg, District 3: 

Avila Beach, Grover Beach, Pismo Beach, and San Luis Obispo  

   Citizens’ Homelessness Accountability 
Commission (CHAC) 
   The San Luis Obispo Countywide Plan 
to Address Homelessness 2022-2027 
was approved by the County of San Luis 
Obispo Board of Supervisors on Aug 9, 
2022. To make this plan more robust 
regarding operational transparency and 
performance accountability, an organiza-
tion known as the Citizens’ Homeless-
ness Accountability Commission (CHAC) 
has advocated for the formal establish-
ment of a Brown Act body authorized to 
interact with the local County govern-
ment.  
   CHAC will establish detailed mile-
stones and interim objectives as well as 
an overarching goal of lowering home-
lessness throughout the county by at 
least 50% within five years. The purpose 
of the Commission is to assist the Coun-
ty by improving accountability; specifical-
ly, by providing a citizen-centric perspec-
tive regarding progress that is being 
achieved toward meeting the goals of 
the five-year plan. This plan will require 
extensive amounts of communication 
and coordination between the county, 
cities, nonprofits, public safety and 
healthcare institutions, housing develop-

ers, and various state and federal agen-
cies. 
   $5,925,000 to Community Based Or-
ganizations (CBO) 
   On September 13th the Board approv-
al of the American Rescue Plan Act 
(ARPA) Public Health Impacts funding 
allocations providing financial support to 
nonprofit organizations, governmental 
agencies, private business entities, com-
munity-based organizations, coalitions, 
or partnerships to address the negative 
economic and public health impacts 
brought about by the COVID-19 public 
health emergency in San Luis Obispo 
County. 
   Twenty-seven (27) organizations sub-
mitted 31 applications requesting a total 
of $13,940,167.65. The Review Com-
mittee recommended funding to remod-
el shower for 34 Prado Substance Abuse 
Treatment Center, $78,000 and 
$368,000 for the Healthcare Workforce 
Consortium. Fourteen other projects 
submitted by local nonprofits were also 
recommended for funding at a total of 
$5,925,000. 
   A Review Committee, consisting of 
community stakeholders and SLO Coun-
ty Public Health staff, evaluated and 

scored all applications according to the 
scoring criteria. The Public Health ARPA 
funding will help the health agency 
achieve its mission of promoting, pre-
serving, and protecting the health of San 
Luis Obispo County residents focused on 
food security, mental health for youth, 
elders, and other vulnerable popula-
tions.  
   Library Card Signup Month 
   It’s Library Card Signup Month, and 
the County of San Luis Obispo Public 
Libraries wants to remind residents 
about the value of a library card. “If you 
don’t have a card or you haven’t used 
your card in a while, now’s a great time 
to discover how much the library has to 
offer and how much money you could 
save using the library,” said the Library’s 
engagement and marketing coordinator, 
Erica Thatcher. “A library card is a tool 
for success in so many ways.” Library 
Card Signup Month is an annual initia-
tive from the American Library Associa-
tion that highlights the value of a library 
card for lifelong learning. 
   Visit slolibrary.org for more information 
about library cards, services, and loca-
tions.  

Services. Our new facility is much more 
appealing for locals looking to adopt; the 
old facility had an open roof and messy 
parking lot. It unfortunately got over-
looked many times and our hope is that 
more people will find our shelter com-
forting and more approachable.  
   I’m honored to have spearheaded this 

project at the Board level. They have 
many animals in need of homes who are 
all happy and healthy. It is a no-kill shel-
ter and everyone there is dedicated to 
the wellbeing of all the animals that 
enter the facility. After eight years of 
work and many setbacks including 
COVID-19, I'm incredibly grateful for the 
opportunity to bring this project to life 
and share it with all the animal lovers of 
San Luis Obispo County. I encourage 
everybody to stop by who is looking to 
adopt and see what we have to offer as 
well as the hard work put into this organ-
ization by Robert Ruiz and the other 
county leaders who helped make this 
dream a reality, including all of the sev-
en incorporated cities, their council 
members, and the mayors! 
   Respectfully, 
   Lynn Compton 
   San Luis Obispo County 
   District 4 Supervisor  

continued on page 18 

The recent ribbon cutting at San Luis Obispo 
County Animal Services facility 
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Arroyo Grande News 

   As many people are aware, most of the 
western United States is in a serious 
drought with San Luis Obispo County 
ranging from Severe Drought to Excep-
tional Drought conditions. With that as 
context, the Grover Beach City Council 
and staff continue to monitor our local 
water supply and take actions to ensure 
we have adequate water for our resi-
dents and businesses. At the most re-
cent City Council meeting of September 
27, 2022, the Council received a Water 
Supply Update and Water Shortage Dec-
laration and declared a Stage 3 water 
shortage.   
   In short, deepening and persistent 
drought conditions continue to stress 
our water supply. The City’s groundwater 
supply and Lopez Lake allocation could 

Grover Beach News 

leave the City’s water supply short in 
upcoming water years. In order to ‘close 
the gap’ in supply versus demand, every-
one needs to reduce their water usage 
by approximately 20% overall. We know 
that these restrictions will be a chal-
lenge to our residents and businesses, 
however it is critical and necessary that 
we all do our part to limit water waste 
and protect our finite water supply.   
   One way to reduce water usage is 
through conservation and the Stage 3 
declaration strongly encourages conser-
vation as a means of reducing our sup-
ply. As the saying goes, we will not con-
serve our way out of a drought, however, 
in the short term, it is one of the best 
ways available to reduce water usage. A 
couple of ways to reduce your individual 

   Hello Chamber members: 
   It's October, arguably the best weather 
month of the year. Traditionally, the fall is so 
lovely here on the Central Coast. And the holi-
days are just around the corner. There's so 
much to enjoy about autumn! 
   Recently we had our first joint City Council 
meeting, where Arroyo Grande, Grover Beach, 
and Pismo Beach all met to hear updates 
about Central Coast Blue. This is an incredibly 
important water recycling project that will 
shore up our basin by protecting against sea-
water intrusion, as well as provide a "new" 
source of water. Phase 1 is just the start—
Phase 2 could bring thousands more acre feet 
of water. While supply chain issues, design 
changes, and inflation have greatly increased 
its cost, you as businesspersons know that 
construction costs never go down: it'll never be 
cheaper than now. This project is too important 

to dawdle. We are all grateful for grant monies 
received to date, most recently $14 mil-
lion! We will continue to pursue as many grants 
as we can identify in order to reduce direct 
costs to our cities. 
   With the Harvest Festival in the rear view 
mirror, I can't express how fun the event 
was. There was something special in the 
air. Perhaps it was simply appreciation for its 
return after the pandemic? Whatever it was— 
I want to just give a hearty thank you to every-
one who came to the parade, danced at the 
gazebo, visited our vendors, popped by my 
booth to chat, and especially to staff and vol-
unteers who made it all possible. As always, 
this event is "for us, by us," and that feeling 
permeated everything. 
   Cheers! 
   Caren Ray Russom 
   Mayor, City of Arroyo Grande 

Pismo Beach News 

Welcome new 

Chamber members: 

• Council on Adolescent 

Mental Health  

• San Luis Bay Realty  

• Five Star Fencing  

• Home Matters Caregiving  

• Artemis Artworks  

• Sunrise Security  

• Clear2Close Brokers  

• Stacy Inman 

   for City Council 

 

   Fall is here already which means that 
downtown Pismo Beach is not quite as 
crowded as during the summer season. 
Cooler weather is welcome also.  
   We had a great meeting last month 
with the City Councils of Arroyo Grande, 
Grover Beach and Pismo Beach to dis-
cuss Central Coast Blue, our joint water 
recycling project. While the meeting was 
informational, there was tremendous 
support from all three councils and the 
public.  

   On a related subject, our Council dis-
cussed our water conservation program 
given the extreme drought we are in. We 
gave direction to increase the cash-for-
grass rebate to encourage more removal 
of lawns, and we also asked staff to 
expand our public outreach.  
   Our parklet program came to an end 
on September 30th. The parklet pro-
gram was instituted to help some of our 
restaurants get through the pandemic. 
Unlike some of the other cities in the 

County, we are a coastal city and we fall 
under the jurisdiction of the Coastal Act. 
The Act places an emphasis on coastal 
access, and the loss of parking to ac-
commodate the parklets could only be 
justified during the state of emergency 
due to the pandemic. With the emergen-
cy phase over, we had to restore the lost 
parking to comply with the act. 

••• 
   Ed Waage 
   Mayor, City of Pismo Beach 

water usage is by taking advantage of 
our Water Conservation Programs in-
cluding our “Cash for Grass”, “Smart 
Irrigation Controller”, “Toilet Fixtures, 
Showerheads and Aerators Retrofit” and 
“Washing Machine Rebate” programs.  
These programs provide incentives to 
replace “thirsty turf” with drought toler-
ant species and for residents to replace 
older fixtures with more water conscious 
fixtures.  
   Another very important method to con-
serve water is by identifying broken 
sprinklers within the city. If you see evi-
dence of a broken sprinkler on either 
public or private property, email our of-
fice at publicworks@groverbeach.org 

Page 3 

continued on page 16 

https://www.groverbeach.org/DocumentCenter/View/13047/Item13_-Water-Shortage-Update
https://www.groverbeach.org/DocumentCenter/View/13047/Item13_-Water-Shortage-Update
https://www.groverbeach.org/DocumentCenter/View/13047/Item13_-Water-Shortage-Update
https://www.groverbeach.org/221/Water-Conservation-Programs
mailto:publicworks@groverbeach.org
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RECENT RIBBON CUTTINGS 

Congrats Camp Fire Central Coast! 
 

We celebrated with Camp Fire Central Coast recently at 
their ribbon cutting and grand opening at their new office 

in Arroyo Grande. Camp Fire provides programming for San 
Luis Obispo County and Northern Santa Barbara County 

youth that gives them the opportunity to thrive, build lead-
ership skills, and support our local community through ser-

vice. Programs offered include after-school clubs, family 
camp, summer day camps, community service, hikes, and 

youth leadership. Leaders are highly trained role models 
who encourage young people to be all they can be. Camp 

Fire is open to everyone. They embrace the uniqueness of 
every youth, teen, and family they serve. For more infor-

mation, please visit campfirecentralcoast.org, 
or call (805) 801-7858.     

Congrats Nipomo Grocery Outlet! 
 
We celebrated a ribbon cutting last week with Grocery Out-
let to commemorate their grand opening at 181 S. Front-
age Rd. in Nipomo. Prior to the ribbon cutting, independent 
owner-operator Nesrine Rabia and her son, Mohamed, 
presented Nipomo Food Basket with a check for $1,000 
as a donation. Clint Weirick, District Representative for 
Senator John Laird, presented a certificate to Grocery Out-
let from the Senator's office. Grocery Outlet customers can 
save 40-70% off name brand groceries every day without 
club cards or coupons. Their produce section offers a huge 
selection of quality products in stock and ready for your 
table. There are dozens of fresh, organic fruits and veggies 
for less than you'll find at other grocers. Grocery Outlet 
provides natural, organic, specialty, and healthy products 
for deep discount prices.  

Congrats Rotary Club of Pismo Beach-Five Cities! 
 
We officiated a ribbon cutting last month with new Cham-
ber member Rotary Club of Pismo Beach-Five Cities at 
Price Historical Park in Pismo Beach. Their Rotary Club 
recently sponsored a beautiful gazebo at the park. Pismo 
Beach City Manager Jim Lewis is a member of their Rota-
ry Club and helped facilitate this project. The Rotary Club 
of Pismo Beach-Five Cities is a group of friends who meet 
for a meal, have fun, exchange ideas, and get things 
done. They volunteer together and serve Pismo Beach. 
Join them for lunch on Tuesdays at Ventana Grill located 
at 2575 Price St. in Pismo Beach. For more information, 
email pismorotary@gmail.com or visit their Facebook 
page at facebook.com/PismoBeachRotary. 

https://www.campfirecentralcoast.org/
https://www.facebook.com/PismoBeachRotary


https://my805tix.com/e/ffap
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RECENT RIBBON CUTTINGS 

Congrats Artemis Artworks! 
 

We officiated a ribbon cutting last week for Artemis 
Artworks at their workshop/studio in Nipomo. Adi 

Ringer of Artemis Artworks offers woodcraft, photog-
raphy, and portraits. His woodcraft pieces include 

charcuterie boards, cutting boards, and furniture.  Adi 
creates custom, unique, commissioned woodwork. 

Artemis Artworks is also introducing a fun, new prod-
uct: Build your own board! You pick the colors and the 
layout, choose the extras (juice groove, handles, rub-

ber feet or engraving), and Adi will build it for you. 
Learn more at artemisartworks.com, or visit his 

Facebook page. Adi can be reached via email at 
adi@artemisartworks.com.  

Congrats CoastHills Credit Union—Oak Park branch! 
 
We celebrated with CoastHills Credit Union at their Oak Park 
branch in Arroyo Grande in honor of their recent remodel for a 
better banking experience. As part of their "Free Friday" event, 
they served free coffee from Tribe Coffeehouse and cinnamon 
rolls from Old West Cinnamon Rolls. Their Oak Park branch is 
located at 1580 W. Branch St. in Arroyo Grande. Congrats to 
CoastHills Credit Union on winning first and second place in 
the Harvest Festival scarecrow contest for their scarecrow 
displays at their Grand Avenue and Oak Park branches! Estab-
lished in 1958 to serve the needs of military personnel at Van-
denberg Air Force Base, CoastHills Credit Union is a member-
owned, full-service financial institution that serves the entire 
Central Coast region. To learn more about CoastHills Credit 
Union, please visit coasthills.coop. 

Congrats Honeycomb Home Design! 
 
We celebrated a ribbon cutting recently with Chamber 
member Honeycomb Home Design at their new show-
room in the Village of Arroyo Grande. The goal of Honey-
comb Home Design's full-service interior design studio is 
to ensure their client's vision comes to fruition by creat-
ing a comfortable space that rejuvenates and inspires. 
They also offer semi-custom and custom cabinetry. 
Owner and Principal Designer Ariana Afshar Lovato has 
a strong understanding of design and culture to create 
spaces based on her clients’ passions and inspirations. 
Ariana founded Honeycomb Home Design with the sim-
ple mission to create pure lifestyle spaces that are con-
sciously functional and tastefully curated. Their new stu-
dio is located at 132 W. Branch St. in the Village of Ar-
royo Grande. For more information, please visit 
honeycombhomedesign.com. 

https://www.artemisartworks.com/index?fbclid=IwAR3OuGpBRCgS99UcMVtZwnWvA_YN_51yLfyHFq3apqzhs5bzoYgMx_GkaIg
https://www.facebook.com/artemisartwork/
https://coasthills.coop/
https://honeycombhomedesign.com/


https://www.sesloc.org/
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New Chamber Member Highlights 

Welcome Stacy Inman for City Council! 
 
Stacy Inman, a candidate for Pismo Beach City Council, recently 
joined the Chamber as a new member. Stacy became involved in 
Pismo Beach from the time she moved here full time over six 
years ago, and she has owned a home here for over 20 years. 
Stacy began by being appointed by the Pismo Beach City Council 
to a vacant seat on the Pismo Beach Planning Commission in 
October 2016. Her fellow commissioners voted to have Stacy 
chair the Planning Commission for three years, ultimately culmi-
nating in over five years of service. She has a Business Admin-
istration degree from Cal Berkeley and a Law Degree from UC 
Davis. Stacy is hosting a coffee hour “meet and greet” event at 
Vespera Resort on Pismo Beach on Tuesday, October 11, 
starting at 8:30 am. Please stop by to ask her your questions. 
For more information about her campaign, please visit 
stacyinmanforcitycouncil.com, or follow her Facebook page.   

Welcome to the Chamber, Council on Adolescent Mental Health! 
 

Council on Adolescent Mental Health (CAMH), Inc. is a nonprofit with a 
mission to give adolescents on the Central Coast the opportunity to 
build their confidence, relational skills, and activate their potential 

to grow emotionally as one united group through peer support. CAMH 
was born when high school student Hugo Balcazar noticed a trend 

amongst his classmates. Many were struggling with low-tier issues but 
lacked individualized support. CAMH is developing a program that al-
lows teenagers to be trained in conflict mediation and listening skills. 
Opening alternatives to professional counseling to students can pro-

vide a better student-to-supporter ratio, relieve stress on school coun-
seling departments, and give students who are interested in social 

work/clinical psychology an introduction to the field with the guidance 
of a licensed healthcare professional. For more information please 

email Info@coamh.org or visit coamh.org. 

Welcome Clear2Close Brokers! 
 
Hannah Edwards is a Mortgage Broker for 
Clear2Close Brokers in Grover Beach who specializ-
es in mortgages for Baby Boomers. She has been in 
the real estate business since 1989 and a loan of-
ficer for 27 years. Hannah has funded simple and 
complex residential transactions in all types of real 
estate cycles. For an honest evaluation of your mort-
gage as it fits into your retirement dreams, contact 
her today at hannah@clear2closebrokers.com, or 
call (707) 486-4562. 

https://stacyinmanforcitycouncil.com/
https://www.facebook.com/StacyForCityCouncil
https://www.coamh.org/


https://www.arroyogrande.org/781/Measure-D-22-Sales-Tax
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New Chamber Member Highlights 

Welcome to the Chamber, San Luis Bay Realty! 
 

San Luis Bay Realty has helped the Central Coast 
grow to be the beautiful and peaceful community it 

is today. Their team dedicates themselves to en-
suring clients are not only happy with their excel-

lent services, but completely satisfied. Their expert 
staff will make the home buying and selling experi-

ence smooth, fun, and stress free with their pro-
cess and knowledge of the market and the busi-

ness. Learn more at sanluisbayrealty.com, or call 
(805) 595-7900.   

    

Welcome Home Matters Caregiving of San Luis Obispo County! 
 
The local franchise of Home Matters Caregiving recently joined the 
Chamber as a new member. Home Matters Caregiving offers profes-
sional caregiving in the comfort of your home and develops a person-
alized plan of care based on your family's unique needs. The Home 
Matters method is a philosophy of care and training based on over a 
decade of research on factors that create an environment for success-
ful aging. Their unique methodology incorporates optimal physical 
care with purposeful strategies that allow seniors to thrive both physi-
cally and emotionally. At the heart of their care system is Nurse-
Guided Care where an experienced nurse oversees the quality of care 
provided to every client. Learn more at homematters.com, or email 
tyler.scheidt@homematters.com. 

Welcome Sunrise Security! 
 
Sunrise Security is locally owned and operated and offers 
24/7 onsite and mobile security guard service. Their funda-
mental goal is to provide top-tier services that are efficient, 
competitive, and cost effective. Sunrise Security does not re-
quire a long-term contract, meaning if a client is not complete-
ly satisfied, they can cancel at any time. Sunrise Security offic-
ers patrol in marked vehicles or bicycles when large areas 
need to be secured. Each of their officers in the field uses long
-range radios and cell phones so clients can easily contact 
Sunrise Security personnel while on duty. Sunrise Security is 
looking for hardworking Individuals with interest to work as 
security officers. They have full-time and part-time hours avail-
able. Learn more about Sunrise Security at sunrisesecurity.io, 
or call (805) 457-5864.  

http://sanluisbayrealty.com/
https://homematters.com/
https://www.sunrisesecurity.io/


https://www.californiafreshmarket.com/


https://www.supportarroyogrande.org/


https://www.supportarroyogrande.org/
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   ARROYO GRANDE — There are a few 
foursome spots available in the Octo-
ber 14th golf tournament at Cypress 
Ridge Golf Course that is a three-way 
fundraiser for Home Builders Associa-
tion of the Central Coast (HBACC), their 
BITA program, and Professional Wom-
en in Building Council. You can also 
pre-buy raffle tickets through the regis-
tration link for one of their 10 raffle 
prizes.  
   Enter the "Hole in Two" contest at the 
golf tournament for a three-day/two-
night stay at Pebble Beach in Monte-
rey with three rounds of golf. Golf cir-
cuit pro Daniel "Smackingtosh" McIn-
tosh" holding the world record for left-
handed drive, will drive a guaranteed 
400+ yards for every team on Tee #4. 
You play best ball from there. Donate 
and try your skill to win if you hit a hole
-in-two with your next shot. Volunteers 
from their Professional Women in 
Building Council will be at the tee to 
help with the contest and 50% of the 
proceeds will go to the PWB Council. 

   ••• 
Register now at hbacc.org/events. 

Spots left in October 

14th golf tournament 
even knew about), engaging on im-
portant hot topics and emerging issues, 
and meeting different key people and 
entities that are actively involved that I 
previously hadn't met,” said Clint 
Weirick, District Representative of San 
Luis Obispo County for State Senator 
John Laird. “I developed new and ad-
vanced existing relationships with my 
fellow class members in a positive way 
that continue to this day in our profes-
sional and personal lives. I encourage 
anyone who lives or is involved in South 
County who wants to make a greater 
difference to apply for Class IV." 
  Part of the Leadership program is to 
complete a legacy project. This year, 
Class III decided on helping a nonprofit 
in our community finish projects they've 
been working on for a while now,” said 
Kassi Dee, owner of Nan’s Pre-Owned 
Books and a participant of Leadership 
South County Class III. “The Jack Ready 
Imagination Park, organized by Jack's 
Helping Hand, is the community’s first 
universally accessible park and includes 
a therapeutic equestrian riding center. 
Children with special needs and cancer 
will have the opportunity to have a 

Leadership South County, 
continued from page 1 

unique physical therapy experience 
through riding horses. South County 
Leadership Class III came out to the 
park and built bridges of different sizes 
and provided planter boxes of various 
sizes in order to create different eques-
trian trail experiences. We also volun-
teered at their Imagination Park Fall 
Classic Golf Tournament which raises 
funds to continue the development of 
the park. Through the Leadership Pro-
gram, our class was able to make a life-
long connection with a group and help 
that group get one step closer to achiev-
ing their goal and serving the communi-
ty.” 
   Applications for Leadership South 
County Class IV are due October 7th. 
Click here to learn more and apply. 

Leadership South County Class III 

https://www.hbacc.org/events.html
https://www.danaadobe.org/
https://www.southcountychambers.com/leadership-south-county/
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   PISMO BEACH — Central Coast 
Wound Care & Hyperbarics is the first 
and only full-service, physician-
supervised wound care and hyperbaric 
oxygen therapy center in San Luis 
Obispo County and Northern Santa 
Barbara County. Their clinic specializes 
in healing wounds that are slow to heal. 
Their board-certified wound care physi-
cian specializes in treating a variety of 
wounds and medical conditions in their 
state-of-the art facility located in Pismo 
Beach. 
   Dr. Steve Sabo, their full-time physi-
cian and medical director, is a wound 
care physician with over two decades of 
experience. He is a graduate of the U.S. 
Air Force Academy and received his 
Medical Doctorate degree at USUHS 
School of Medicine in Bethesda, MD. 
He has also completed a Wound Care 
and Hyperbaric Medicine Fellowship in 
San Antonio, TX. 
   Dr. Sabo said he is excited to bring 
Hyperbaric Oxygen Therapy (HBOT) to 
the Central Coast.  
   “HBOT is a painless, FDA-approved 
treatment for expediting wound healing 

   GROVER BEACH — The local communi-
ty is invited to attend the Grover Beach 
Candidate Forum on Thursday, October 
13th, at 6 pm via 
Zoom. This free, 
online event is a 
great opportunity 
to meet the 
Grover Beach 
Mayor and City 
Council candi-
dates and ask 
your questions 
before the vote on November 8. 
   The candidates for Grover Beach 
Mayor are Karen Bright and Stacy 
Korsgaden. The candidates for City 
Council District 2 (a four-year term) are 
Ron Arnoldsen and Daniel Rushing. Rob-
ert Robert is running unopposed for City 
Council District 1 (a four-year term).  
   Please RSVP on the Chamber website 
at southcountychambers.com to receive 
the Zoom login.  

and is recognized 
by the American 
Medical Associa-
tion,” he said. “It 
offers a safe, natu-
ral and efficient 
medical therapy for 
non-healing wounds 
and other condi-
tions that resist 
standard treat-
ments. It can also 
treat carbon-
monoxide poisoning as well as decom-
pression sickness. Our wound care and 
hyperbaric team is enthusiastic about 
providing this technology to the Central 
Coast for the residents of our communi-
ty.” 
   Central Coast Wound Care & Hyper-
barics is able to accept Medicare and 
Medi-Cal, CenCal, and all major insur-
ances. Their office is located at 901 
Park Blvd. #103 in Pismo Beach. For 
more information and to schedule an 
appointment, please call (805) 888-
4744. Visit them online at 
ccwounds.com. 

New wound care clinic opens in Pismo Beach 

Dr. Steve Sabo 

Meet the City of Grover 

Beach candidates on 

Thursday, October 13th 

https://business.southcountychambers.com/events/details/2022-grover-beach-candidates-forum-via-zoom-35605
https://www.ccwounds.com/
https://www.solarponics.com/
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   SAN LUIS OBISPO — The 
Public Health Department 
launched an updated 
COVID-19 data dashboard 
last week to provide 
streamlined, relevant infor-
mation that is most mean-
ingful at this stage in the pandemic. This 
was the first major re-design since the 
dashboard launched in March of 2020. 
   “The information we need to make 
smart decisions today is different than it 
was two years ago,” said Dr. Penny 
Borenstein, County Health Officer. “We 
also have access to more dynamic and 
detailed data than we did when the pan-
demic began, and we are eager for our 
community to have access to the most 
practical information available. This pan-
demic has challenged us all to remain 
nimble and responsive to the situation.” 
   The new dashboard will shift the focus 
from individual laboratory-confirmed 
(PCR) case counts to wastewater, hospi-

talizations, deaths, vari-
ants, and vaccination 
trends. It will also feature 
easy access to CDC’s Com-
munity Levels tracker, 
which shows each county’s 
level as low, medium, or 

high, with corresponding recommenda-
tions for masking and other precautions. 
The new dashboard will strategically use 
state and national data sources for big-
picture trends while presenting current 
local data on wastewater and the most 
severe outcomes of COVID-19. It will 
include links to detailed COVID-19 dash-
boards for Atascadero State Hospital 
and California Men’s Colony. 
   The original dashboard will remain 
available as an archive. 
   For updates on COVID-19 in SLO Coun-
ty, visit slopublichealth.org/COVID19. 
Public health phone assistance is availa-
ble at (805) 781-5500 Monday - Friday, 
from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

New SLO County COVID-19 data 

dashboard launched last week 
and identify the approximate area of 
the broken sprinkler system.  When 
you let us know about sprinkler or 
irrigation issues you are helping save 
water from being wasted. City staff 
will reach out and contact the proper-
ty owner and let them know of a pos-
sible issue with their system.   
   If we all work together to conserve 
water, we can make a difference in 
preserving this valuable and essen-
tial natural resource. Your conserva-
tion efforts can and will help Grover 
Beach bridge the water supply short-
age until we can build water resilien-
cy and bolster our local water supply 
through construction of the Central 
Coast Blue recycled water project.   
It provides a good snapshot of what 
the City has done, what we will con-
tinue to do, and how we are partner-
ing regionally to make all of our ef-
forts matter. 
   Jeff Lee 
   Mayor, City of Grover Beach 

Grover Beach news, 
continued from page 3 

https://www.slocounty.ca.gov/COVID-19.aspx#CF
https://www.centralcoastblue.com/
https://www.centralcoastblue.com/
https://www.1stcapital.bank/


https://www.ruggedradios.com/
https://www.envoymortgage.com/loan-officer/fernando-granados-arroyo-grande-ca/
https://www.fredericklaw.net/
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Grande High School and an Ambassador level 
Girl Scout. She received her Gold Award on Sep-
tember 1, 2022. Congratulations Sarah!  
   RTA Annual Bus Rodeo 
   To help kick off fall with a bang, join me at the 
SLO County Regional Transit Authority Annual 
Bus rodeo on Sunday, October 9th, from 10 am 
to 2 pm. A bus rodeo is a safety and skills com-
petition that pit RTA bus operators and mechan-
ics against each other, while negotiating almost 
impossible tight turns (forward and backward!), 
diminishing clearance tests, and a high-speed 
stop gap test. The RTA is excited to bring this 
event back after a two-year COVID-19 hiatus 
and is hosting it at the new RTA Bus Mainte-
nance Facility yard located at 101 and Prado 
Road in San Luis Obispo. This is a family-fun 
event, co-sponsored by Teamsters Local 986 
and RTA vendors. The event will be judged by 
Cal Poly student volunteers. 

   ••• 
   Dawn Ortiz-Legg 
   San Luis Obispo County 
   District 3 Supervisor  

Photo recap from Arroyo Grande Candidate Forum on September 22nd 

   Girl Scouts Gold Award 
   We were happy to learn about the Girl Scout 
Gold Award earned by South County’s Sarah 
Beaman. Sarah had a chance to delve deep 
into her passions, flex her problem-solving mus-
cle to inspire others, and make a difference 
when she chose to engage in a Girl Scout’s 
“Take Action” project.   
   Sarah created an astronomy program for Girl 
Scouts on the Central Coast of California by 
creating a manual for the Girl Scouts staff 
which includes contacts to astronomy clubs, 
identifies superior places with low light pollu-
tion, and provides activities for Girl Scouts at 
each of the six levels to earn the space science 
badges. She also wrote a user manual for the 
telescope that is at the Girl Scouts store for 
staff and leaders to use. 
   This effort took Sarah 18 months, several 
edits, many tears and in the end, recognition 
that leadership can be difficult but also fun. 
Only 5% of girls go on to earn their gold award 
which is the highest award a Girl Scout can 
earn. Sarah Beaman is a junior at Arroyo 

District 3 update, 
continued from page 2 DISTRICT 3 

OFFICE HOURS 
IN GROVER BEACH: 

   Supervisor Dawn Ortiz-
Legg, the District 3 Su-
pervisor for San Luis 
Obispo County, has new 
office hours at The 
Launch Pad cowork of-
fice in Grover Beach. 
Stop by and meet her 
on this upcoming date: 
 
   • Thursday, October 
20, from 1 pm to 3 pm 
 
   The Launch Pad is 
located at 391 Front St. 
Suite E in Grover Beach. 

The candidates for 
Arroyo Grande Mayor 

are (top row: left to 

right) Caren Ray 
Russom, Dale T. 

Hanson, and Gaea 
Powell. The candi-

dates (bottom row: 
left to right) for Dis-

trict 4 Council Mem-
ber are James Rob-
ert Guthrie and Ben 

Franco. The candi-
date for District 1 

Council Member is 
Kathleen P. Secrest.  



https://www.facebook.com/BlankenburgProperties
https://www.facebook.com/GaryLJoralemon
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Thank you, renewing Chamber members, for your continued support! 

Central Coast Community Energy—
Founding Level Chairman's Circle 
PG&E—Diamond Level Chairman's 
Circle member 
Central Coast Rescue Mission 
Rachelle Krelle—eXp Realty 
Madelyn Koontz, associate member 
Pismo Beach Premium Outlets  
Holiday RV Park 
Hampton Inn & Suites 
Thoma Electric, Inc. 
Glenn Martin Company 
Altrusa International of SLO County 
Madelyn Koontz- associate member 
Dignity Health Urgent Care 
in Pismo Beach 
Ribline By the Beach 
The Quarterdeck Restaurant 
Spokes 

Morris & Garritano Insurance 
in Santa Maria 
Hospice of San Luis Obispo County 
Urban Body Jewelry 
The Management Trust 
Guided Aging 
Rob Railsback—State Farm Agent 
Kathleen Parker, EA 
Spot On 
AMF Media Group 
Rooster Creek Tavern 
Five Cities Fire Authority 
Jaffa Café 
Keller Williams Realty, 
Central Coast—Robin O'Hara 
David Ekbom—associate member 
Little Bits Preschool 
& Toddler Center 
VCA Animal Hospitals Inc 

Edward Jones Investments 
Exploration Discovery Center 
Plus Property Management 
Wilshire Health 
& Community Services 
Birchwood Garden Barn & Home 
Felipe Bolivar—associate member 
Village Papery & Gifts 
Pismo Beach Homes, Inc. 
Pismo Coast Association of Realtors 
Confidence Analytics 
Clive's Wood Art 
B & W Management 
WhiteCrest Smart Dentistry— 
Raul Perez, DDS 
Merrill Gardens 
The UPS Store- 6031 
Fluid Resource Management 
Marshall-Spoo Sunset Funeral Chapel 

Photo recap from September Chamber Breakfast & Membership Mixer 

Top row: Chamber breakfast at Inn at the Pier in Pismo Beach. Bottom row: Membership Mixer at Exploration Discovery Center in Grover Beach. 



https://www.slobg.org/
mailto:info@southcountychambers.com?subject=Visitor%20Guide
https://business.southcountychambers.com/events/details/2022-october-bbsi-workshop-topic-hiring-right-35608?calendarMonth=2022-10-01


2022 Chamber Board of Directors, Staff, & Ambassadors 

Board of Directors: 
Jeff Chambers, Tommy Hilfiger 
Chairperson 

 
Kristen Palera 
The Lodge at Two Moons 
Vice Chairperson 
 
Jill Quint, Deltina Coffee Roasters 

Immediate Past Chairperson 
 
Michael Specchierla 
SLO County Office of Education 
Treasurer 
 
Marshall Brown, Farmers 

Insurance in Grover Beach 
Secretary 
 
Ron Reilly 
Garing, Taylor, & Associates 
 

Ken Dalebout 
Arroyo Grande Community Hospital 
Dignity Health 
 
Mary Gardner 
SLO Regional Transit Authority 

 
Kim Banks, BBSI 
 
Tiffany Terra, associate member 
 
Josh Erdman 
Torchlight Marketing 

Anthony Salas 
Epic Entertainment 
 

Stacie Lager 
SLO County Farm Supply Company 
 
Stephanie Zatzke 
9Round Kickboxing 
 
Tim Jensen 
CoastHills Credit Union 
 
 
 
 

Chamber Staff: 
Kathy McCorry 

CEO 
ceo@southcountychambers.com 
 
Ligia Zavala 
Chief Operations Officer 
office@southcountychambers.com 
 

Holly Leighton 
Marketing & Tourism Coordinator 
info@southcountychambers.com 
 
Jessica Blanco 
Business Engagement Liaison 
cowork@southcountychambers.com 
 
Megan Leininger 
CWC Manager 
California Welcome Center (CWC) 
megan@southcountychambers.com 

Chamber Ambassadors: 
Kassi Dee 
Nan’s Pre-Owned Books 

Chairperson 
 
Donna Milne 
1st Capital Bank 
Vice Chairperson 
 

Linda Vleit 
Linda Vleit Insurance Services 
 
Lettie Fuller, Mechanics Bank 
 
Sue MacCagno Palmer 
Sue's Mobile Notary/Signing Service  
 
Mary Ishikawa, Allstate Suncoast 
Insurance Services 
 
Kris Sinay 

Garing, Taylor & Associates 
 
Shannon Bowdey 
& Michelle Mills 
SLO Happy Homes 
 
Kim Banks 

BBSI 
 
Erika Weber, associate member 
 
Kimberley Victor 
Mary Kay Cosmetics 
& Fashions for a Purpose 

Samantha Coelho, 
Balanced Beauty Boutique 
 

Geadell Giatti 
associate member 
 
Carole Brown 
Gold Coast Express Registration 
 

Rod Brown, 
Geriatric Care Management 
and Dementia Consulting 
 
Fernando Granados 
Envoy Mortgage in Arroyo Grande 
 

Rachelle Krelle, eXp Realty 
 
Todd Huebler, State Farm Insurance 
 
Vanessa Oms, Envoy Mortgage 

 
Robyn Brnkerhoff, Empower Yoga 
and Community Boutique 
 
Dillon McGill, Wacker Wealth 
 
Rebecca Baker, associate member 
 
Andrew Paul, 
Edward Jones Investments 
 
Alicia Paniagua, Cuesta College  
 
Dan Snowden, 
CoastHills Credit Union 

Thank you to our Chairman’s Circle Sponsors! 

Founding Level Sponsors Diamond Level Sponsors 

Platinum Level Sponsors 

Gold Level Sponsors 



https://slosolstice.com/
https://business.southcountychambers.com/events/details/2022-grover-beach-candidates-forum-via-zoom-35605?calendarMonth=2022-10-01


Chamber mailing address: 
PO Box 672 
Arroyo Grande, CA 93421 
 
Chamber office phone: (805) 489-1488 
Email: office@southcountychambers.com 
 
Offices: 
800-A West Branch St. 
in Arroyo Grande (805) 489-1488 
(please call ahead for an appointment) 
 
391 Front St. Suite E (cowork office) 
in Grover Beach (805) 574-1981 
(please call ahead for an appointment) 
 
333 5 Cities Dr. Suite 100 (welcome center) 
in Pismo Beach (805) 668-7354 
(open seven days a week: 10 am to 5 pm) 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

https://www.facebook.com/socoeatsanddrinks

